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REPORT TO THE LEGISLATURE IN RESPONSE TO HOUSE RESOLUTION NO. 228 

AND SENATE RESOLUTION NO. 186 OF THE 2022 REGULAR SESSION 

 

 

 House Resolution No. 228 and Senate Resolution No. 186 of the 2022 Regular Session 

requested the Louisiana State Law Institute to review state laws, rules, regulations, policies, and 

procedures relative to mental health evaluations used in child custody and visitation proceedings to 

address the need for any revisions and recommendations to improve, clarify, and standardize this 

area of law throughout the state. In fulfillment of these requests, the Law Institute assigned these 

projects to its Marriage-Persons Committee, which operates under the direction of Professor Andrea 

B. Carroll as Reporter.  

 

 The Law Institute previously recommended Acts 2022, No. 614 to require the licensure of 

mental health evaluators and to prohibit ex parte communications. In response to the 2022 

resolutions, the Committee continued its review of the relevant statutes and articles of the Code of 

Civil Procedure and Code of Evidence concerning mental health evaluations in family law 

proceedings. The Committee researched the detailed court-specific rules adopted by various 

district courts throughout the state and also reviewed the statutes and practices of other states. 

Ultimately, the Committee recommended distinguishing between mental health and child custody 

evaluations, specifying the weight to be given to reports that are issued by the evaluator, attempting 

to reduce costs, and requiring training for situations involving domestic abuse. 

 

 The Law Institute submitted its proposals to the Legislature, and these recommendations 

were introduced as House Bill No. 236 of the 2024 Regular Session. 




